HIGHLANDS PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, February 18th, 2009

Present: Gayle Logelin (President), Molly O’Callaghan (Vice President), Cynthia Ellacott (Treasurer), Robyn Crisanti (Communications Coordinator), Kathleen Reilly (Fundraising Co-Chair), Janey Cameron (Principal) & Erin Bird (Secretary) 

Regrets: Kathy Dickinson (Fundraising Co-Chair) & Claire Freyvogel (DPAC Representative),

This was a brief meeting as the primary focus was on our speaker from Habitat Playsystems:

I. CALL TO ORDER: Gayle Logelin called the meeting to order at 8:00pm;

II. PRESIDENTS REPORT:

· Staff Appreciation Luncheon planned for March 9th is in need of more volunteers – if available, please contact Lynn Harvey at lynnharvey@shaw.ca ;

· There will be no HPAC meeting in March due to Spring Break;

· A reminder from Lori Nobes regarding our upcoming Bike Week during the week of April 27th to May 1st – there will also be a parent/child bike tune-up and maintenance session the week prior to Bike Week;
III. COMMUNICATIONS REPORT:
· Several e-mail responses have been received regarding the costs of the HPAC website but more are needed – please go to www.hpac.wildapricot.org to complete the survey;

IV. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: 

The full report is on the HPAC information board and includes the following highlights:

· February has been very busy with FSA’s, field trips, Hundreds day, CCAT testing, Valentine’s events and Annual School Planning;

· Our School Planning Council continues a series of meetings analyzing school achievement data and revising school plan submissions. Ms. Freyvogel, Ms. Warren and Ms. Kopchuk are the SPC parent representatives and will be presenting the final draft at the HPAC meeting in April;

· North Vancouver School Board continues to observe and anticipate declining enrolment and budget challenges;

· The RCMP School Liaison program is undergoing changes and our present liaison officer has unfortunately been reassigned. We hope to have a newly assigned officer very soon;

· Report cards will be sent home on March 12th with two 2pm early dismissal days scheduled on March 10th and 11th for parent/teacher conferences;

· On February 24th the North Vancouver School Board will meet to discuss the 2009/2010 school calendar;

· Lockdown awareness: in the aftermath of the three hour lockdown at Rockridge Secondary a few weeks ago in West Vancouver, Highlands Teachers, Administration and Students will receive training and parent communication will be sent home soon;

· “Wear Pink – Say No to Bullying” day is Wednesday, February 25th. The importance of safe behaviours, making choices and strategies that children can effectively use to promote peaceful solutions in problem situations will be discussed with Highlands children; for more information go to www.BullyHelp.org 
V. TREASURER’S REPORT:

This month $5,460 in HPAC funds was spent on sports uniforms. Gaming funds were spent in the amount of $475 for “The People’s Court”, and $613.96 for new intermediate library books. A total of $12,977 has been spent this school year and $68,953 remains to be spent. The HPAC is currently $700 over what we had budgeted for fundraising for the year, with two events remaining (book fair and ice cream and talent night). Marion Baronit and Robyn Crisanti passed the Financial Statements. 
Meeting adjourned @ 8:35pm 
NEXT HPAC GENERAL MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, April 15, 2009 @ 7:30pm
If you have any concerns or questions, feel free to contact a member of the HPAC Executive for further information or clarification.

Guest Speaker – Ian Dayley – Habitat Systems Incorporated

Ian Dayley from Habitat Systems Incorporated presented several new playground options with the pre-approved budgeted HPAC funds in the amount of $45,000. Michele Moore has spent many hours working with Habitat Systems in reviewing their systems. Diana Henderson continues to pursue the possibility of corporate sponsorships for further playground dollars however any donations have not yet been confirmed. Several design options were presented ranging from $45,000-$65,000 in costs. Feedback from teachers and students will also be obtained and a decision will be made by March 31st with an anticipated install date of late May. All proposals are factored on the assumption there will be a community-building project to save costs. Posters of design options will soon be available at school and an email will be sent with further details and options.
